NEW_YORK CITY| ]
m. s Department of Transportation

JANETTE SADIK-KHAN, Commissioner

November 30, 2010

The Honorable Martin J. Golden
State Senator, 22™ District

7408 5™ Avenue

Brooklyn, New York 11209

Dear Senator Golden:

This is in response to your July 28™ letter regarding the need for additional traffic
controls at the intersection of 99" Street and Shore Road. Please accept my apologies for
the delay.

We completed a study earlier this month and are pleased to inform you that a
traffic signal has been approved at this location. Installation will be performed by
contract and the work is tentatively scheduled to be completed by March 31, 2011.

Thank you for your interest in this matter.

Sincerely,

.

Palmieri
rough Commissioner
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